
 

 

When is camp?  

Sunday, June 20 – Friday, June 25. Drop off is on Sunday from 4:00pm – 5:00pm. Pick up is on Friday at 

1:00pm. 

Who can go to camp?  

Camp is open to all current 5th – 12th Grade CrossWay students and their friends in these grades. 

How much will it cost?  

The cost of camp is $315. If cost is an issue, please contact Pastor Ryan at 262-857-4488. We don’t plan on 

leaving anyone behind if cost is the only issue.  

Where is Camp Awana located? 

9025 Camp Awana Rd, Fredonia, WI 

Approximately 45 minutes north and a little west of Milwaukee. 

Lodging   

Students will stay in cabins grouped by their D-group as best as possible. Each cabin has 10 beds. Guys and girls 

will be lodging in separate areas of the camp. We know cabin assignments are big concerns for students. We 

get it. Ultimately, we aim to spend as little time in our cabins as possible (outside of sleeping). We want to 

spend our time on the rest of the campgrounds where all the real fun happens! 

Bathrooms  

Bathrooms are located within walking distance of the cabins. Yes, we expect students to shower!        

Meals 

Meals will be provided, including dinner on Sunday through lunch on Friday. If you have any dietary concerns, 

please be sure to include those in your registration and we will work with camp staff to make sure your child 

eats well while they are away from home.  

Transportation 

Parents will be responsible for the drop off and pick up of campers at Camp Awana. Families may choose to 

carpool and share the responsibilities. That’s fine with us! 

Can a student drive themselves to camp? 

No. Students must be dropped off at Camp Awana. 

What will happen each day? 

Most days will have a morning and evening session with organized activities and free time during the middle of 

the day. We’ve also got some fun stuff up our sleeve that you won’t want to miss! 

 

What should I send with my child? 

A packing list will be sent out a few weeks before camp, but most of the normal things you think of will be on 

it.  



 

 

Activities 

There are LOTS of fun activities to do at camp! 

• Swimming 

• Paddle Boats, Canoes and Kayaks 

• Nine Square 

• Gaga Ball 

• Carpet Ball 

• High Ropes Course 

AND SO MUCH MORE!! 

What will drop off look like? 

Drop off will be from 4:00pm – 5:00pm on Sunday, June 20. There will be registration tents located near the 

camp dining hall. You will be able to finalize payment and drop off medications with the camp nurse. Leaders 

and camp volunteers will be there to help get campers and their luggage to their cabin. 

Will my child need additional money while at camp? 

Students do not NEED any additional money, but they are welcome to bring it. There will be a snack shop 

where snacks and camp merchandise can be purchased. The camp also runs a craft area where students are 

responsible for paying for crafts. We will have more details on this as we get closer to camp.  

What are the rules on cell phones? 

Students are not allowed to bring cell phones or other electronic devices to camp. It is amazing what can 

happen when we look up from our cell phones and look around at God’s creation and engage with the people 

around us! 

Will there be a camp nurse? 

There will be a camp nurse on site that will help with medication and any other health needs.  

What about COVID? 

Masks will be optional. Camp Awana will have rapid COVID tests available. If someone develops symptoms, 

they will be quarantined and tested. Parents will be responsible for picking their student up if they test 

positive. 

How do I get in touch with my child in an emergency? 

You can call Pastor Ryan at 859-640-2173. Please only use this in the case of an emergency. 

Who will my child’s leaders be? 

All leaders will be members or regular attenders of CrossWay and will go through CrossWay’s background 

check process prior to camp. There will also be camp staff and volunteers who have completed a volunteer 

application, submitted references, and received a background check.  

Will there be any other groups using the camp at the same time? 

At this time, we are the only group scheduled to be there the week of June 20-25. It is unlikely that will change, 

but it is possible. 


